CALDICOT TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of meeting of Health and Safety Committee held at 10.00 am on Thursday, 2nd June 2016 at Caldicot Town Council. 
Health and Safety Committee Site Inspection was held at the start of the meeting
Present:  Cllrs: D Evans (Chair), P Stevens, F Rowberry

                 [In attendance:  G McIntyre, Clerk Mr Tim Bradfield, MCC (Item 3)]         

1      Apologies - Cllr R J Higginson
2      Declarations of Interest – None
3       Birbeck Road Park – overhanging boundaries (trees, hedges) [b/f TC  25.05.16]  
Members undertook a site inspection in conjunction with Mr Tim Bradfield, MCC

It was noted that, in particular brambles and fir trees were overhanging the boundaries.

Mr Bradfield advised he would arrange for the cutting back of the brambles later in the year, after the nesting season, but considered that the fir trees were not an issue and that cutting back would alter their cosmetic shape.  Mr Bradfield would contact the Birbeck Road resident who had seemingly undertaken some maintenance to the trees at the rear of the property to further cut back the protruding branches.

Cllr D Evans requested Mr Bradfield e-mail a report of the inspection to Town Council.
 4.
Other – at Discretion of Chairperson
The Clerk advised that the Fire Risk Assessment had been undertaken by Aztec Alarms and that some minor recommendations were added in relation to procedure, ie fire drills, fire extinguishers and some loose ceiling tiles attended to.

It was recommended that the Chair of meetings advise of fire exits at the start of meetings.
It was noted that Town Council had authorised the installation of a new boiler and that an installation  certificate would be required.  It was also noted that contractors signed the asbestos register on visiting Town Council premises and that the asbestos report had not identified any asbestos on the board at the rear of the boiler.

The committee inspected the rear of town council grounds in relation to weeds and dog mess strewn near to the Events Committee shed.  It was agreed that the Clerk contact the residents abutting the boundary wall in relation to this matter.

It was noted that town council groundsman was not picking up dog waste although it had been identified as a risk on his risk assessment.  Reference was made to the groundsman now undertaking MCC work on behalf of Town Council and tending to two triangular flowerbeds in the town centre.  A member advised that town team were looking to remove one of the other flowerbeds from the town centre.

The wall was inspected and it was recommended that a quote be obtained for works to the wall as it appeared to be breaking up in places.  It was also agreed to locate the file relating to the ownership of the boundary wall.

The Committee requested that the minutes of the meeting be presented to Planning and Resources Committee in order to make progress.
The meeting closed at 11.00 am
